
Radio Havana Cuba receives
delegation from The Voice of
Vietnam

Delegation of Vietnamese journalists visit RHC

Havana, September 7 (RHC) -- With a warm welcome message, Radio Havana Cuba, RHC, received a
delegation of journalists, headed by the vice president of The Voice of Vietnam, Phang Manh Hung, who
are part of a large delegation from that country, invited by UPEC and ICS.

The visitors, members of the Association of Journalists of Vietnam (APV), were received by the director of
the international radio station RHC, Tania Hernández, by Yuzaima Cardona, general director of Cuban
Radio, and by journalist Pedro Martínez Pírez, winner of the National Radio Award and José Martí
Journalism Award.



Martínez Pírez, provided elements of the ties of friendship between both countries and gave those
present pocket calendars and the book on Fidel Privileged of Time, which collects testimonies of
journalists about the historic leader of the Cuban revolution.

During the visit, Tania Hernández reminded those present of the close ties that exist between Radio
Habana Cuba and the Voice of Vietnam throughout history.

The delegation from the Asian country, which arrived in this capital last Monday and will conclude its stay
on the island next Saturday, also plans to speak with authorities of the Central Committee of the
Communist Party, and tour areas of the Center for Genetic Engineering and Biotechnology.    (Source:
RHC/Maritza Gutierrez)

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/nacionales/364586-radio-havana-cuba-receives-delegation-from-the-
voice-of-vietnam
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